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Circular Letter No: 0020/2006 
 
 

To: President, Dublin Institute of Technology 
Director each Institute of Technology 

 
 

Implementation of Report No. 40 of the Review Body on Higher 
Remuneration in the Public Sector (O’Brien Report) 

 
 
I am directed by the Minister for Education and Science to refer to the implementation of Report No. 
40 of the Review Body on Higher Remuneration in the Public Sector (O’Brien Report). 
 
Sanction is hereby conveyed for the application of the second half of the interim increase of 7.5%, 
amounting to 3.75%, to the salaries of Directors of Institutes of Technology and Dublin Institute of 
Technology, and the President of Dublin Institute of Technology. 
 
The application of the increase of 3.75% to the basic pay of the above grades is due with effect from 
1st January 2006.  The increase due is being added to the basic pay as at 31st December 2005.  
The salary rate effective from 1st January 2006 is calculated by increasing the salary applicable on 
30th June 2005 by 7.5% (the full increase recommended in Report No. 40) and then applying the 
1.5% increase paid on 1st December 2005 due under Sustaining Progress. 
 
Please note that the application of this increase is subject to certain conditions being met.  These 
conditions were outlined in the sanction which issued for the application of the first phase of the 
Review Body increase. 
 
The relevant salary scales are attached herewith. 
 
Any queries in relation to this Circular Letter should be e-mailed to:-
technology_training@education.gov.ie   
 
 
 
Gerry Murray, 
Principal Officer. 
21st February 2006. 
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